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DIVISION MEMORANDUM

No. 198 ,s.2016

TO ¢ Chief of Curriculum Implementation Division
Chief of School Governance and Operations Division
Education Program Supervisors
Public Schools District Supervisors
Public Elemeniary and Secondary School Principals

FROM : DEE D. SILVA, DPA, CESO VI
Schools Division Superintendent
SUBJECT : 2016 PRINCIPALS’ TEST

DATE : December 21, 2016

1. Attached is a copy of the Unnumbered Regional Memorandum dated December 14, 2016 re: 2016
PRINCIPALS’ TEST which is rescheduled from December 18, 2016 (Sunday) to April 9, 2017
(Sunday) from 8:00 AM to 11:30 AM due to administrative constraints.

2. Test takers are encouraged to immerse themselves in the school operations and functions of a school
head.

3. The online application for the 2017 Principals’ Test shall be opened in the 2" Quarter of 2017 and
the examination shall be administered in the last quarter of the same year.

4. Immediate dissemination of this Memorandum is desired.

For and in the absence of the SDS:_

Chief-School Governance and Operations Division
Officer-In-Charge
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Memorandum

To : Schools Division Superintendents

From :  ATTY. ALE;ERTS oi T. ESCOBgTE, CESOIl  wepte beies s Division & .

Director IV«

Subject: 2016 PRINCIPALS’ TEST

Date December 14, 2016

--.------—---..—--..---.._—----..—----..---..-----s--.--..._--..—_---.._-.

- Enclosed is a letter from Usec. Victoria Catibog, Office-of the Undersecretary for
Finance-Disbursement and Accounting, Department of Education, announcing the
Postponement on the conduct of the 2016 Principals’ Test due to administrative constraints.
The said Test shall be rescheduled on April 9, 2017 (Sunday) from 8:00 AM TO 11:30
AM.

Furthermore, the online application for the 2017 Principals’ Test shall be opened in
the 2™ Quarter of 2017 and the axamination shall be administered in the last quarter of the

same year.

Please be guided accordingly.

inciosure: As stated.
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FROM: VICTORIA M. CATIBOG
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December 18, 2016 (Sunday) to April 9, 2017 (Sunday) from 8:30am to 11:30am.
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